
 

Year 3 / 4 Cross Country 
Date: Wednesday 30th March 2022 

Venue: School Field at Harrogate High School 

Time: 4:00pm – 5:15pm  

(Teachers to arrive before to register their pupils on arrival) 

Welcome to the Harrogate School Sports Partnership Year 3/4 Individual Cross-Country Event. This 

event is one of many different competitions that we run throughout the school year across Harrogate, 

Knaresborough, Nidderdale and Ripon. We hope that you enjoy the event today and see the benefits 

of competitive sport across Primary schools. Please support us on the day as spectators by being 

positive, enthusiastic and respectful to others.   

Race Schedule 

There is no specific race start times as this will depend on the progress of the morning. The first race 

will begin at 4:00pm with the Year 3 Boys. Races will then continue with Year 3 Girls, Year 4 Boys and 

finally Year 4 Girls. 

The races should roughly be starting every 15 to 20 minutes. Please listen carefully to any race 

announcements that may be made. We recommend that you pay attention to the race order to make 

sure you are ready for your race. When your race is called, please make your way to the athlete drop 

off area. During the event, please look to spectate from behind the red tape, do not attempt to go 

onto the track. Please ensure that we only have teachers and competitors in the drop off and 

collection areas. Participants must take care when racing to avoid colliding with others, pushing, 

striking, or physically restricting other runners will not be accepted and may result in disqualification. 

Facilities  

Entrance will be via the gate next to the Hockey Club, please note the Hockey Club facility is closed to 

Cross Country runners. There are toilets available via the Sportshall entrance however please be aware 

of the busy carpark and other users. There is first aid provision by staff, please do not hesitate to use 

this.  

Photographs 

Harrogate School Sport Partnership will only allow Teachers to take photos of their school pupils, 
due to some guardians not giving consent, Harrogate School Sports Partnership staff will 

• challenge spectators taking photographs  

• challenge spectators taking photographs where a young person, another spectator or an 
event official has raised concerns about the nature of the photography 

 
If there are any indications or concerns that an individual may be taking images of children or 
young people that are inappropriate or illegal, this should immediately be reported to Debbie 
Speed on 07584 283382, who has responsibility for contacting the police. 


